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Dear Families 

What a busy few weeks we have had.  
 
In EYFS, we have some new children starting Nursery in January and they came with their 
parents/carers for a 'stay and play' session. They all had such fun and our current Nursery 
children did a fantastic job welcoming our newest pupils. We cannot wait for them to join us after 
Christmas!  
 
We also had our Nativity and wow, wow, wow! Each and every child made us feel incredibly 
proud as they joined in with the songs and actions to put on an amazing performance! Thank 
you, so much, to our families for providing costumes, for your kind words and for your ongoing 
support! 
 
We had a number of emails of thanks, for example: 
 
"We absolutely loved it! Well done, everyone and thank you so much 
to all the teachers." "It was absolutely fantastic-the children were a joy." 
 
Year 5 & Year 6 led us in a lovely Advent Liturgy which focused on Peace. They explored this topic 

through the work of Save the Children and how they support children across the globe. Thank you 

to everyone for your donations to Save The Children we raised £67.00. 

St Joseph’s Choir sang for our parishioners Outreach programme and what a special occasion it 

was. 

Year 3 & Year 4 led us in a lovely advent liturgy which focused on Peace.  They performed a very 

beautiful liturgical dance.  

We had a fabulous Christmas movie night with fantastic decorated sleighs. You have obviously 

been very busy and very creative! 

Our Year 1 & Year 2 children wowed us with a fantastic Christmas performance this week.  All of 

the children took part and have worked really hard to learn their lines and all of the songs.   

Donna & Diane cooked us a lovely Christmas dinner on Wednesday. Children said it was, 

“Delicious”, “Can I have the recipe for the stuffing it was soft and squishy in the middle”, “Best 

Brownie ever”.  They even sang, “All we want for Christmas is Donna & Diane’s dinner.  High praise 

indeed. 

Our Year 5 & Year 6 ended the week perfectly with Christmas carols. 

During Advent, we will also be collecting food items (tins, packets, pasta etc) and toiletries (bubble 

bath, shampoo etc) which will be given to PACT House and the local foodbank. 

 



 

  

School Council 
The School Council have met to look at promotion rewards for the best class attendance.  They 
will take their ideas back to their classes. We will let you know what they have decided and when 
this will be implemented. 
 
Road Safety 
Durham County Council Road Safety Team came into school to talk to the children about keeping 
safe and being seen in these dark months. Being bright to be seen is just one way to stay safer, 
other ways include to hold hands, wear helmets if scooting or cycling, use safer crossing places 
and always remember to Stop, Look, Listen and Think when crossing the road. Here are the 
rules to remind us:  
 
Find a safer place to cross 
It is safer to cross the road using a safer crossing place like a subway, a footbridge, a traffic island, 
a zebra, pelican, toucan or puffin crossing or a school crossing patrol. If there is no safer crossing 
place near then choose a place where you can see the traffic in all directions. 
 
Stop - Stop on the pavement behind the kerb. 
 
Look - Look for traffic. Look in the direction of the traffic that could hurt you first. This traffic will 
come from the right so look right first, then left and check right again. 
 
Listen - Listen carefully as you can often hear traffic before you see it. (Be very careful as we 
can’t always hear electric/hybrid traffic) 
 
Think! - When it is safe, walk straight across the road. Keep looking and listening until you are 
safely on the pavement on the other side of the road. 
 
Christmas Fayre 

A huge thank you to everyone for your kind donations and supporting the Christmas Fayre - we 

raised £750.00. 

We would also like to thank the following businesses who have donated gifts/prizes for the raffle: 

• Gel Nail Polish -The Beauty Bar Stanley 
• Fruit & Veg Hamper – Brockwell Farm 

• Stadium Tour tickets 2 adults & 2 Children - Newcastle United Foundation  
• Cut & Blow Dry – Jeff Hoggs 
• Beauty Voucher 
• Eyebrow wax/Tint - Divine 
• Cut & Blow Wave - Zoots Hairdresser 
• Selection boxes - Zoots 

• Sunday Lunch for 2 – The Turf Consett 
 



 

 

  

Winners 
• Guess the number of sweets in the jar 

o Jar A – Eadie Year 1 
o Jar B, C D, - Isobelle R - Year 2 

• Guess the name of the bear – Buttons (number 86) – Thomas McCrea 
• Find Santa’s Key 

o David Y5 
o Daniel Y6 

• Lucky Numbers - £50 
o Phoebe 4 YN 

 

Raffle  

• Fruit & Veg Hamper - 112 Heidi Y5 
• Chocolate Hamper – 279 – Phoebe YN 
• Newcastle United Stadium Tour – 93 Aurora Jasmin Y2 
• Gel Polish (Beauty Bar) – 97 Olivia T Y2 

• Cut & Blow Wave (Zoots) – 222 Freddie B YN 
• Eyebrow Wax/Tint (Divine) – 391 Bradley Y3 
• Cut & Blow Dry (Jeff Hogg) – 174 Ruby Y1 
• Sunday lunch (The Turf Consett) – 182 Dominic Y3 
• Bottle of Gin 240 – Noah B Y5 

• Bottle of White Wine – 327 Max 
• Bottle of Red Wine – 314 Jacob Y4 
• Box of Roses – 83 Frances Y1 
• Box of Fox’s Biscuits – 65 Rose Y3 
• Bottle of Prosecco – 378 Bradley Y3 

• Doll – 6 Diane 
 

EYFS Polar Express 
All aboard! Boys and girls in EYFS are invited to come to Nursery/School on Monday 18th December 
dressed in their pyjamas and dressing gown. Children can each bring 1 soft toy and a blanket so 
they can snuggle down, ready for The Polar Express! They are more than welcome to bring slippers 
but please ensure they come to school wearing suitable shoes for the outdoors as well as their coat 
as usual. 
 
Christmas Party 
The children will be having a Christmas party in school on Wednesday 20th December and can 

come to school dress in their party clothes. A reminder that earrings must not be worn and hair 

must be tied back. A voluntary contribution of £2 per child towards the cost would be greatly 

appreciated and can be paid via the School Shop on ARBOR. Thank you for your support. 

 
Whole School Mass 
There will be a whole school mass on Thursday 21st December at 9.30 am.  Everyone welcome. 
 

A reminder that school closed on Friday 22nd December at 2pm.  There will no be Wrap Around 
Care club that night. 
 



  

Star of the Week 

The following children received a Star of the Week certificate for week ending 8th December:  

 

Nursery Olivia For using her fabulous imagination in play and being a kind friend. 

Reception Jack His super understanding of 1 more and 1 less in Maths!  

Year 1 Noah For trying so hard to improve his handwriting.  

Year 2 India For sharing a lovely message about the true meaning of Christmas.  

Year 3 Dominic For excellent work and questions during our science investigation. 

Year 4 Isla For fantastic reading and excellent comprehension. 

Year 5 Bobby For excellent comprehension skills. 

Year 6 Hannah For some excellent use of speech in her writing this week. 

 

Star of the Week 

The following children have received a Star of the Week certificate this Week:  

 

Nursery Oluwatobi For inviting others to join in his wonderful imaginative play 

Reception 
Mya For confidently telling the class all about hibernation and 

migration. 

Year 1 Rudi For always contributing to all our lessons and carpet times.  

Year 2 
Elena For always being a wonderful, caring friend and fantastic role 

model to others.  

Year 3 Tega 
For impeccable behaviour and always trying her best during 

lessons. 

Year 4 Freya 
For a fantastic attitude to learning and brilliant problem solving 

in Maths. 

Year 5 Jack For making an excellent effort with reading 

Year 6 Katie 
For making some excellent links to scripture in RE lessons this 

week. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Times Tables Rock Stars 

Summary of the last two weeks: 

Last week's 'Rockstar of the Week' was Martha! Well done for your amazing multiplication and 
fantastic studio speed! Children can see all our TTRS winners on our new 'Times Table Rockstars' 
display board outside the Year 6 classroom.  
 
Well done to Year 4, who won last week's KS2 times tables battle with over 900 points (which is 
a school record)! This puts them back to the top of the table ahead of Year 6. This makes for an 
exciting last two week of competition. Who will come out on top? 
 
St Joseph's were 12th on the TTRS leaderboard for schools in our area. This means we have 
jumped an amazing 4 places since last week! We now have an average studio speed of 4.37 
seconds. This means we take just over 4 seconds for each answer which is brilliant. Can we 
break into the top 10 by Christmas? 
 
This week, we have two 'Rockstars of the Week'! Well done to Ava and Noah for their amazing 
multiplication and fantastic studio speed! Children can see all of this term's TTRS winners on our 
'TTRS Hall of Fame' display board outside the Year 6 classroom.  
 
Well done to Year 6, who won this week's KS2 times tables battle with over 600 points This puts 
them on level points at the top of the table with Year 4. Next week will be the decider, will one 
of these classes take glory or will Year 5 or Year 3 steal the show and record their first win? 
 
St Joseph's are up to an amazing 9th place on the TTRS leaderboard for schools in our area. This 
is amazing progress from starting in 17th at the beginning of term. Well done to all of those 
children who've been practising their times tables and getting us up that leaderboard! 
 

 

House Points 

Children can earn house points from all staff during the week. The house points for this week & 

last week are:  

St Aidan – 793   St Oswald – 789 

St Cuthbert - 860   St Bede – 631 

Congratulations to St Cuthbert and well done to everyone who has earned points this week. 

There will be a 'treat' for the house with the most house points this term on Thursday after mass. The 

team will watch a movie in the hall. 



 

 
 
 

EPEC (Empowering Parents, Empowering Communities) Being a Parent Programme 

This course is for parents/carers of children between the ages 2-11. It is for 2 hours a week term-
time only and is led by trained parents. If any parents/carers would like to book a place, they can 
email EPEC@durham.gov.uk or text/ring/whatsapp 07917474856. 
  
We have 3 groups running starting in January: 
 

Start Date Time Location 

Tuesday 23rd January 6pm-8pm Stanley Family Hub 

Wednesday 24th January 9.30am-11.30am Durham Family Hub 

Thursday 25th January 12.30pm-2.30pm Tudhoe Family Hub 
 

 

Attendance & Punctuality 

Our key priority in school is to promote good attendance and punctuality. This is because we 
 

Last week’s attendance was 93.25 % 

Our target is 97% 

 

Nursery Reception Year1 Year2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

89.38% 93.79% 92.67% 94.62% 96.07% 92.14% 93.79% 93.55% 

 

This Week’s attendance is 91.18% 

Nursery Reception Year1 Year2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

88.76% 88.36% 93.52% 92.69% 94.73% 90.20% 94.26% 92.01% 

 

mailto:EPEC@durham.gov.uk


Wake Up Wednesday

 

  


